
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE � MAY 7, 2001 
 
 NOISE BY-LAW EXEMPTION 
 YORK REGION REQUEST 
 HIGHWAY 7 FROM WESTON ROAD TO PINE VALLEY DRIVE 
 HIGHWAY 427 TO HWY. 50      
 
 Recommendation 
 
 The Director of Legal Services recommends that an exemption to the Noise By-law be 

granted for a six week period commencing May 20, 2001 for York Region Contract No. 
01-150 � Resurfacing of Highway 7, from 8:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. weeknights, except 
Fridays and Saturdays. 
 
Background 
 
We have received a request from York Region Transportation and Works Department 
(attached) requesting an exemption to the City�s Noise By-law to facilitate planing and 
resurfacing work on Highway 7 from Weston Road to Pine Valley Drive and from 
Highway 427 to Highway 50 commencing the long weekend in May and extending for 
approximately five weeks.  They have indicated that due to high traffic volumes on 
Highway 7, the most practical time to carry out these works is from 8:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. 
throughout the week, except for Friday and Saturday nights. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
     
Heather A. Wilson 
Director of Legal Services 
 
Attachment 
1. Letter 
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